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Principal’s Report 

Dear Families,  

Over the last few weeks, I have been discussing the 

HSC and the challenges that have been faced by our 

Year 12 students. We are all aware that our school 

participates in an Access Program, the Riverina 

Access Partnership (RAP). As a member of RAP, our 

school partners with 5 neighbouring central schools 

to deliver the HSC using a mix of face to face and 

virtual classes for Year 11 and 12 students. There are 

many advantages for our RAP students, as well as a few challenges. It is 

clear that our students are able to achieve their educational goals through 

the RAP model. I am pleased and proud to announce that every student in 

our HSC class of 2021 with aspirations of attending university have been 

offered early entry into the course of their choice. Our students have 

accepted the following university offers: 

Kindra: Bachelor of Medical Radiation Science at Charles Sturt University 

Jessica: Bachelor of Zoology at the University of New England 

Rafferty: A double degree at the Australian National University  

Tom: Bachelor of Business and Agriculture at Charles Sturt University 

Through application and the support of their teachers across RAP, all of our 

students are able to reach their post school goals. This includes further 

education, apprenticeships, employment or even travel.  

Last week we introduced changes to the organisation for students in the 

playground. This was introduced in compliance with the DoE guidelines on 

“cohorting” in schools. All schools in NSW are required to reduce the mixing 

of different age groups in a school. This measure reduces the chance of  a 

COVID infection spreading through an entire school if a student does 

become infected. It is important that we do everything possible to look after 

and protect our students across the school.  



 

 

 

CANTEEN ROSTER: 
 

Friday 19 November — Susanne Furphy & Samii Cowan 

This is particularly true while HSC examinations are taking place. Our HSC 

students have had 2 years of disruption to their studies and this move will 

reduce the risk that their HSC examinations will also be interrupted by 

COVID. I appreciate the support of both our students and families while 

cohorting is required in our school. If you have any questions, please 

contact the school. 

This morning, the Minister for Education and NESA announced the launch 

of a new K – 2 English and Mathematics syllabus. These are the first of the 

new syllabuses that will be released as part of NESA’s review into the NSW 

Curriculum Review. The two new syllabuses will first be taught in 2023 to 

give schools time to prepare and plan for the new content. Recently our 

primary students have also participated in the new Phonics Test, designed 

to give teachers reliable data on our student’s literacy skills. Results from 

these tests will help us plan student learning for the remainder of 2021 and 

2022. 

A quick reminder that everyone in our school community is invited to 

participate in the Tell Them from Me Survey. We are asking all our parents 

and friends to participate in the survey and provide us with valuable 

information on how our school is performing in a wide variety of areas. 

Honest, reflective feedback allows us to understand where we are going 

well and which areas need further work to improve our performance. The 

link for the survey is:  http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/nvb6h 

Peter Craft  

Relieving Principal 

15 November 2021 
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School News 
Primary News 

Primary News 

Kindergarten have been learning about Remembrance Day and listening 

to stories about why the day is so important. They made poppies in art 

and talked about their colours and how they look amongst the natural 

landscape. 

Year 2 loved sharing their persuasive writing with the class. 

Year 3/4 have been writing narrative poems and using poetic devices 

such as alliteration, onomatopoeia, rhyme, repetition and descriptive 

language in their writing. 

Year 5/6 refined their skills of determining the average number when 

presented with a range of data during Maths. 

I am also very proud of our Primary School Captains who represented our 

school and laid a wreath at the Remembrance Ceremony in the main 

street on Thursday. 

A reminder that Intensive Swimming will take place in 

Week 9 and 10 with the testing day on Friday Week 8.  Intensive 

Swimming is for students in Kindergarten to Year 6. Please ensure your 

child has returned their swimming note. 

Mrs Anderson 
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School News 
Kinder PBL 

Kinder were successful in earning another PBL reward last week. On 

Thursday they enjoyed bringing in their toys to have in class for the day! 

They are hoping to earn another reward for beating their token count this 

week! 

Miss James 
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School News 
 Mrs. O’Brien’s classes  

The following collages are made up of photos from different classes that 
Mrs. O’Brien has been teaching this term. 

Kinder Library: 

Kinder have been creating puppet plays to the picture book, “Who sank 
the Boat” by Pamela Allen. 

Year 2 Mathematics: 

Year 2 have been using the equal arm balances to measure mass. 

Year 3/4: 

Year 3/4 have been learning and performing 1950’s hand jive dance 
moves in Creative Arts. 
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School News 
Intensive Swimming 

Intensive Swimming will take place in Week 9 and 10 from 29th November

– 10th December 2021. Students will undertake a series of 10 lessons. 

Testing day will be on Friday 26th November 2021 (Week 8). Students need 

to ensure they bring their swimmers on this day. 

Students in Kindergarten to Year 6 will participate in Intensive Swimming. 

Year 5/6 students who have completed the program in previous years will 

not participate in the lessons. Mrs Anderson will contact you if your child 

in Year 5/6 will participate in lessons. 

Students need to bring the following: 

 Swimmers 

 Rash shirt or t-shirt (compulsory) 

 No goggles 

 Towel 

Mrs Anderson 



 12 

 

School News 
Year 1 

This term Year 1 have been busy in Maths learning about Number 

Patterns, Volume and Capacity and Fractions. Year 1 particularly enjoyed 

Volume and Capacity as they were able to ‘play’ with water by measuring 

capacities of different containers. They practiced their abilities to 

estimate, measure accurately and record their findings. 

In Writing, we began the term by learning how to write poetry using 

different parts of speech and using less familiar words to make our 

poetry more interesting and entertaining. We are now learning how to 

write persuasive letters to persuade someone of our point of view.  

During News, Year 1 were asked to create a floor plan of the classroom the 

way they wished they could have it. Some came up with some creative 

and interesting ideas. Henry would like a robot who would help the 

students in the classroom, Gus would like a skylight in the roof, and 

Duncan would like a water fountain to drink from and be able to play in if 

work is finished early. 

In Art, we have learnt about two famous artists – Henri Matisse and 

Leonardo De Vinci. We have recreated our own pieces of art inspired by 

these artists. 

Ms Studholme 
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School News 
Secondary News 
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School News 
Stage 5 Work Education 

This semester in Work Education, Stage 5 has completed a Workplace 

Environments unit and are currently studying workplace rights and 

responsibilities. 

During the Workplace Environment unit in Term Three, the students 

investigated different types of businesses, effective workplace relations, 

workplace inductions, the Anti-discrimination Act, workplace equality 

and the gender pay gap. This unit was done mostly via remote learning, 

where students showed much dedication and resilience. 

In Term Four we are studying workplace rights and responsibilities. This is 

a very practical unit for students looking to enter the workforce in the 

new year and beneficial for students already working part time. It involves 

looking at pay rates, ways to promote a positive work culture and 

applying for a tax file number and superannuation account. At the end of 

each lesson students are given a scenarios card of a problem that may 

occur in the workplace, usually involving an ethical or moral dilemma. 

Students have had quality discussion whilst sharing opinions and trying 

to solve the real-world issues. 

In Week 7 we have a webinar with a representative from the Australian 

Tax Office to help students understand all they need to know about 

superannuation and tax returns, and paying tax as an employee and 

business owner. 

Mrs Croker 
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School News 
P&C News 

Canteen Manager 

Expressions of interest are being called for a Canteen Manager for the 
Ariah Park Central School canteen. 

This position will be renumerated at $150 per week. 

Duties include rostering volunteers, ordering and managing stock levels, 
maintaining the online ordering system and operating the canteen each 
Friday.  You will also be responsible for planning, catering and rostering 
volunteers for any sports carnivals, fetes/events on behalf of the P&C. 

The successful applicant must have a WWCC and provide evidence of 
double COVID-19 vaccination. 

Contact Phillip Davey for enquiries 0427 545 717. 
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Ariah Park Swimming Pool 
 

The Ariah Park Swimming Pool opens on Monday 8th November. 
Our hosts this season will again be Alice French & April Frater. 

Come along & enjoy our local oasis. 
 

The hours during School Term are 3.30pm to 6pm weekdays 
 & 2pm to 7pm on weekends. During the January holidays the 

hours are 10am-12pm Monday– Saturday;  
3pm- 8pm Monday– Sunday. 

 Hours are subject to weather & at the discretion of the caretaker. 
 

Memberships for this season are: 
Family $165 
Single $95 

Pens/Student $65 
 

Daily Admissions are: 
Adult - $4 

Child 5+ - $2.50 
Child 18mth-5 - $1 
Non Swimmer- $1 
Family Pass- $13 

 
 

Children under 10 must not enter the pool unless they are  
supervised by an adult. 

 
As the pool comes under the Temora Shire council, it is required 

that ALL patrons over 16 must be fully vaccinated to use this 
facility.  This will be checked by our hosts, please be kind and 
patient remembering this is a legal requirement and not the 

decision of the staff. 



Community News 
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ARIAH PARK CENTRAL SCHOOL 

1 Harrison Street  Ariah Park  NSW  2665 

PO Box 56  Ariah Park  NSW  2665  

Principal’s Email: peter.craft@det.nsw.edu.au 

Website: https://ariahpark-c.schools.nsw.gov.au  

Calendar 

Principal: Peter Craft 

Mobile: 0456 964 387 (Peter) 

Phone: 02 6974 1105 

Mobile: 0488 741 329 (School) 

Fax: 02 6974 1017 

 

Week 
7A 

Nov 15 Nov 16 Nov 17 Nov 18 Nov 19 

   Secondary SRE Canteen Open 

    Year 7 Transition 
Day 

Week 
8B 

Nov 22 Nov 23 Nov 24 Nov 25 Nov 26 

  Preschool  

Orientation 

Full Day 

  

     

    Preschool  

Orientation 

11-1pm 


